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June 30, 2016 
 
TO:  PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
FROM: DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 
  Chris Parker, Director 
  Bill Duncan, Manager, Telecommunications and Water 
  Paul M. Anderson, Utility Technical Consultant 
 
Re: Utah Docket No. 16-046-T03, In the Matter of the Petition of Manti 

Telephone Co., to revise its tariff sheet to clarify that Business (B-1) 
Access Line Service is subject to the UUSF Surcharge. 

ISSUE: 
 
Manti Telephone Company (Manti) is filing revisions to its Network Access Line Service Tariff 
PSC Utah No. 4 which clarifies that Business (B-1) Access Line Service is subject to the UUSF 
Surcharge 
 
Manti’s previous Advice Letter filing (Docket No.15-046-T02, filed June 15, 2016) inadvertently 
failed to show the UUSF surcharge as it applies to B-1 service. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Since the requested business rate clarification does not change the business rate and is in 
compliance with the proposed Utah Affordable Base Rate Notice, the Division recommends that 
the Commission approve the new updated tariff sheet for Docket No. 16-046-T03 to become 
effective June 1, 2016 as requested by Manti to be consistent with the residential local rate 
increase in previous Docket No. 16-046-T02. 
 
CC:  Dallas Cox, Manti Telephone Company 
  Curt Huttsell, TCA  

Justin Jetter, Assistant Attorney General, Utah Attorney General's Office 
Marialie Wright, Manager, Customer Service, Utah Division of Public 
Utilities 
Cheryl Murray, Office of Consumer Services 
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